
District Goal:  WE empower all students to achieve post-high school success. 
 
The Beaverton School District recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups.  It is the policy of the Beaverton School District that there will 
be no discrimination or harassment of individuals or groups based on race, color, religion, gender, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, 
national origin, marital status, age, veterans' status, genetic information or disability in any educational programs, activities or employment. 

  
 

 
 

 
APPROVAL OF SUSIE A. LAUGHLIN MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND TRUSTEES 

 
 

 
POLICY ISSUE / SITUATION: 
To comply with Beaverton School District policy (JI), the School Board must appoint trustees of 
the Claude R. Laughlin Trust, aka the Susie A. Laughlin Memorial Scholarship Fund. 
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION: 
Beaverton School District policy (JI) requires that the School Board “shall appoint two trustees 
to serve terms of three years each who shall be either Board members or administrators in the 
District.  Each trustee shall have the right to resign at any time.  Trustees appointed by the 
Board may be removed by the Board any time upon ten days’ notice in writing to the said 
trustee.  When a trusteeship is vacated, the Board shall appoint a successor trustee.  The 
executive administrator for business services shall serve in an advisory role to the trustees”. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
It is recommended that the School Board approve the following resolution: 
 

BE IT RESOLVED that the School Board of Beaverton School District appoint Deputy 
Superintendent Carl Mead and Deputy Superintendent Steve Phillips as the new 
trustees for the Susie A. Laughlin Memorial Scholarship Fund.   

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

BOARD MEETING DATE 
November 14, 2016 


